
PELHAM 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
14 VILLAGE GREEN 

PELHAM, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03076 
Telephone (603) 635-2411 Fax (603) 635-6959 

 
 
 

 
       Chief of Police 
   JOSEPH A. ROARK 
 
 
 

To:   The Town of Pelham Board of Selectmen   

From:   The Pelham Highway Safety Committee (HSC) 

Date:   September 23, 2019 

Subject:   HSC opinion regarding proposed Marsh Road sidewalks to be installed by Liberty 

 

 

 

Dear Select Board members, 

 

On September 16, 2019 the HSC met to discuss several matters including the subject issue.  

Present were Police Chief Roark, Fire Chief Midgley, Road Agent Ferreira, Planning Director 

Gowan, Susan Snide and Kerry Zelonis who took meeting minutes. 

 

The HSC members discussed the request for comment from Town Administrator McCarthy.  We 

reviewed the sidewalk project that would extend a sidewalk from its current location in Town 

Center at the Gibson Cemetery to Willow Street. The HSC members voted unanimously that the 

sidewalk project will be a significant improvement to pedestrian safety.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

The Pelham Highway Safety Committee 

 


